
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date:  04-5-2021 

 

Prepared By:  Kevin Schone-Public Works Director 

 

Agenda Item:  Concrete-Bid Award 

 

Explanation: On Wednesday, March 24, 2021 bids were opened and publicly read for the 

City’s purchase and delivery of Class SI ready-mix concrete for various uses by the Public 

Works Department.  The estimated quantities listed below were used for canvassing 

purposes only and the City is not obligated to purchase these quantities.  Bid documents 

were forwarded to four prospective suppliers and two proposals were received.  The 

following is a summary of bid results. 

 

Supplier 

 

Quantity 

Delivered 

Estimated 

Contract  

Quantity 

Unit 

Price 

per 

C.Y. 

 

Extended 

Total 

Calcium 

Charge 

per 

%/C.Y. 

Winter 

Charge 

per 

C.Y. 

 

Roanoke Concrete 

1275 Springbay Rd. 

E. Peoria, Il. 61611 

 

1.0 to 1.75 C.Y. 

2.0 to 2.75 C.Y. 

> 3.0 C.Y. 

Flowable 

25 C.Y. 

50 C.Y.  

50 C.Y. 

50 C.Y. 

$133.00 

$118.00 

$104.00 

$53.75 

$3325.00 
$5900.00 
$5200.00 
$2687.00 

      Total  
$17,112.00 

 

$ 2.25 

per % 

per C.Y 

 

$ 7.00 

per 

C.Y. 

       

United Ready-Mix 

1 Leland Street 

Peoria, IL  61602-1818 

 

 

1.0 to 1.75 C.Y. 

2.0 to 2.75 C.Y. 

> 3.0 C.Y. 

Flowable 

 

 

25 C.Y. 

50 C.Y.  

50 C.Y. 

50 C.Y 

 

 

. 

$135.25 

$118.35 

$60.00 

$52.00 

$3396.00 

$5917.50 

$3000.00 

$2600.00 

Total 

$14,913.75 

 

$2.00 

Per % 

Per C.Y. 

 

 

$6.50 

Per % 

Per C.Y. 

 

 

 

Fiscal Impact:  Approximately $50,000.00 has been budgeted between the Streets, Water, and 

Wastewater departments in FY 21/22 for purchase of concrete material. 

 

Recommendation/ 

Committee Discussion Summary: Staff recommends award for the City’s purchase and 



delivery of Class SI ready-mix concrete and flowable fill, for FY 21/22, to United Ready Mix at 

the above noted unit prices. If approved, this year’s prices reflect a 11.4% decrease from last 

year’s bid price if the entire budget is used with United. 

Staff also request approval for Roanoke Concrete at the unit prices noted above when United 

Ready Mix is unable to provide concrete and flowable fill to meet the needs of the Public 

Works Department to prevent delays in planned work. If approved, this represent no more 

than a 1.7% increase should the entire budget be used with Roanoke. Roanoke has 

consistently been the low bidder the last 6 years and provided quality product and service. 

  

Action Requested: Approval  


